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Guelph Minor Baseball Association Inc.
5C – 100 Crimea Street, Guelph, ON N1H 2Y6

Phone: (519) 836-8771
Fax: (519) 836-7309

Website: www.gmba.ca 
* E-mail:  office@gmba.ca
February 7th, 2019 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Start time – 706pm
Members Present; Adam Fanjoy, Brodie Richards, Mark Ferarro, Shawn Malott, Jim Price, Rob Robinson, Stefanie Mocuik, Dave Shapka, Donato Dibucchianico, Jeff Hoffman, Cory Hanley, Iain Durk, Sean Staniforth, Harrison Young, Heather Sutcliffe, Libby Malott

Members Absent; Vicki Marshall, Koko Gillis, Deb Raco

Approval of February 7th Agenda; motion – Adam Fanjoy; 2nd – Rob Robinson; motion carried
Approval of January 10th meeting minutes; motion – Harrision Young; 2nd – Sean Staniforth; motion carried
President’s Report – Mark Ferarro
· All committees within GMBA are working well after speaking to most Chairs.  

· Met with Hometown Sports store owner.  This business would like to support GMBA and would also like to offer a t shirt to teams and players participating in various events within GMBA
· GMBA is hoping to make the first two weeks of House League in May a Spring Training event with clinics involving Rookie to Peewee and PPA HitHouse

· Mark will be attending a meeting with the Home Runs for Hospice group.  The event is scheduled to take place on June 15th.  

· Mark will be meeting with Shawn Fuller of the Senior Royals
· The ICBA President’s meeting is Feb 13th and one of the items for discussion is if Rep teams want to do double headers then they will need to play two 5 inning games

Finance Report – Donato Dibucchianico

· Financial statement from October 1 – January 29th was given.  Information available from Donato upon request.  finance@gmba.ca 

· We need to do a better job at tracking our keys given out to coaches from the City moving forward.  
· Motion to accept the financial statement from Oct. 1 – Jan. 29 was put forth by Mark Ferarro; 2nd by Jeff Hoffman; motion carried

ICBA Report – Stefanie Mocuik

· GMBA is convening Minor Bantam T1 and T2 as well as Midget T2 for the 2019 season

· We need conveners to over see these divisions

Rep Committee Report – Brodie Richards

· Looking for 8 birth certificates from Rep players and then the rosters will be complete

· Needing budgets from teams to look at what the minimum and maximum budgets look like and to determine what a normal budget looks like

· Rule changes that the committee will be discussing are

· Fair Policy

· Disciplinary Action for Conduct (1.1.1/1/1/2/1.1.4)

· Exception to all Rules clause (2.5)

· GMBA logoed apparel (4.8)

· T1/T2 teams (5.1)

· Callups (5.6.2)
· 2020 Rule Additions (proposed plan)

· Development Policy (in first section, after Mission Statement)

· Coaches Selection; (statement on expectations and priorities)

· Administrative Deadlines; (firm deadlines for certain tasks with set penalties)

· Playing up Policy

· Fundraising (6.2)

· All of the current Rep rules can be found on the GMBA website.  

· Any questions should be directed to Brodie Richards, rep@gmba.ca
House League Committee – Jim Price, Iain Durk

· Jim is working on getting the HL Rules Document up to date

· A conveners meeting is scheduled for February 24th in the boardroom

· Still needing a convener for Minor Rookie and Midget HL divisions

· 9 school diamonds have been booked through UGDSB and there are 45 slots set aside for practice times for HL teams Minor Rookie through Peewee.

· Bantam and Midget will be practicing on City diamonds booked through Libby

Grievance Committee – Adam Fanjoy

· Discussion with Committee regarding the allowance of a coach to continue coaching in the 2019 season.  

· Committee has agreed to allow the coach to continue but if the situation changes the decision will be revisited

· Proper documentation was collected by the Committee during this grievance

Select Committee – Jeff Hoffman

· Select tryouts have started in the Rookie and Mosquito divisions

· Rookie had a bout 28 and Mosquito had 50

· SWOBA meeting attended by Jim Price and Jeff 
· Minutes from the January meeting were provided to GMBA board members to read

· SOBA play in tournaments have been moved up to Aug 17th weekend.  GMBA will be convening either Mosquito or Peewee

· There was a push for a lot of games at the meeting but with discussion, 10 games were thought to be a good number

· SWOBA loop scheduling will be challenging because of all of the differences in house league in the centers wanting to join

· Jim and Jeff would like to go to the next meeting with more information and influence so GMBA is comfortable joining SWOBA
· GMBA needs to protect its House League

· GMBA Select Committee will continue on to the next meeting and will then decide if this will work for Guelph

Technical Development – Rob Robinson

· NCCP clinics have started

· Rep and Select coach clinics will take place February 23 1-3pm at PPA

· HL coach clinic will take place May 2nd 6-9pm at PPA

· There will be more updates at the March meeting

Risk Management – Stefanie Mocuik

· Select coaches have been contacted to do their checks or declarations

· About half of Select and Rep have completed checks/declarations

· Some board members still need to do their PRC

Special Events – Heather Sutcliffe

· The Photographer and Edge Imaging have been confirmed for HL photo day on May 26th
· Waiting to hear from Facility Bookings to confirm the venue

Motion put forth to adjourn the meeting at 845pm by Rob Robinson

2nd by Iain Durk

Motion carried

Next meeting will be held on March 7th at 7pm.
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